

11 September 2019

Private and Confidential

Athene Barnard Whatdotheyknow

Dear Athene

Further to your recent Freedom of Information request please see below the data from Homerton College:

How many students with the Abitur applied to Homerton College to an undergraduate degree in Human, Social and Political Sciences?

How many students with the Abitur were admitted to an undergraduate degree in Human, Social and Political Sciences in Homerton College?

What was the average Abitur Grade of these students (the students with the Abitur that were admitted to an undergraduate degree in Human, Social and Political Sciences in Homerton College)?

How many students with the Abitur applied for an undergraduate degree in Homerton College in 2017, 2018 and 2019?

How many students with the Abitur were admitted to an undergraduate degree in Homerton College in 2017, 2018 and 2019?

What was the average Abitur Grade of these students?

	2019	2018	2017	2016	2015
No. of students with the Abitur applying to Homerton College for HSPS	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5
No. of students with the Abitur admitted to Homerton College for HSPS	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5
Average Abitur grade for students admitted to HSPS	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5	0-5
No. of students with the Abitur applying to Homerton College in 2017, 2018, 2019	0-5	0-5	0-5		
No. of students with the Abitur admitted to Homerton College in 2017, 2018, 2019	0-5	0-5	0-5		

Please note it is Homerton College policy when responding to Freedom of information requests relating to small numbers to use 0-5 to signify data numbers as few as only one, or possibly no numbers at all. This method is used to ensure that the data released does not lead to any person (and not just the recipient of the data) being able to identify an individual from the data or information the College released under the request.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request an internal review of this decision, you should contact us at the address below. Homerton College would normally expect to receive your request for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this letter and reserves the right not to review a decision where there has been undue delay in raising a complaint. If you are not content with the outcome of your review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the College. The Information Commissioner may be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF (https://ico.org.uk/)

Yours sincerely

FOI Officer Homerton College